
              Parents’ Information Newsletter 

Bringing you our latest news! 

Issue 3 Summer Term 

Week ending 16 May 2014 

 SPOTLIGHT  

Readathon: Part Three! 
 

Monday 12 May 2014 marked the start of Poltair School's third Readathon. This year, the Readathon is running for two 

weeks and is giving all Year 7 and 8 pupils the opportunity to enjoy some extra reading in and beyond the classroom. 

Students are able to read a text of their choice, including comics, books and magazines; they are reading to raise 

money for charities which support sick children. There will be prizes for the top readers in each of Poltair School's four 

Learning Communities. Poltair School's English Department would like to thank all Parents and Guardians for 

supporting their children's participation in the Readathon.  

Spotlight on St Austell Youth Council Spotlight  
By Ben Bassett 
 

Do you worry that decisions made now in the council 

chambers will affect you for decades to come? Mr Steve 

Double, Mayor of St Austell, fully recognises this. St Austell 

Youth Council has been in his imagination for several years. 

After becoming mayor, Mr Double knew this would be one 

of his first actions. He compiled a group of 13 top students 

to do this. These students are democratic, political and 

diplomatic; they don't just change what happens in schools, 

they suggest and carry out changes around St Austell.  

Did you know? 

St Austell Youth Council has been given £2000 from St 

Austell Council’s budget with one task to complete ‘to prepare St Austell for 

summer’! 
 

Did you know? 

 

One of our on-going projects at the moment is ‘Create a mural in shop 

windows scheme’ where lively and colourful giant artwork goes into the 

windows of empty shops in the town. This is because many shops are 

currently vacant in town giving a dull, ghostly and lifeless feel about the 

place.  If you can suggest the ideal empty shop in town, please place a 

suggestion in our ‘suggestions box’ in the school library.  

Another project that is being looked into by Sara Gwilliams, St Austell Town 

Clerk is an outdoor cinema festival. This will be a one-day event held during 

the summer holidays.  It will be hosted in a location yet to be decided and to 

show a film also yet to be chosen. There will be refreshments and a small 

entry fee to get in but it will be ideal for families! 

If anyone can suggest a location or a film to watch (that is also appropriate for young ages) please post a comment in 

our suggestions box at school!  



Preparing for University  

In preparation for higher education, 

Mr Tong led a session on UCAS and 

how important preparation is for 

university. It was an inspiring 

session with a variety of important 

information to take away. Not only 

did we learn about the UCAS 

website, we also had a brief 

overview on our personal statement 

and the key focuses of preparing it. 

Mr Tong also noted that how we do in our summer exams will 

shape the way we look into higher education - a really 

important aspect of aspiring to get into a career that is highly 

competitive around the country. I was very grateful to have 

the talk on universities as it’s a highly likely part of my future 

life.  

Tori Marks Year 11 

D I A R Y  D A T E S  

Thursday 22 May Y7, 8 & 9—Pizza, Games & Movie Evening 

Friday 23 May Whole School Balloon Race 

Monday 26 to 
Friday 30 May 

Half Term holiday 

Please note that the weekly Spotlight and any 

archived Spotlights, together with news items 

are available to view or download from the 

school website www.poltairschool.co.uk 

Harry McCallum 

8RW 

For settling in at Poltair 

School so quickly and 

joining in with all tutor 

activities. 

Alfie Adams 

8AR 

For his excellent attendance 

and punctuality. He is also 

helpful towards Year 7 

pupils during after school 

football club and has a 

positive attitude to learning. 

Adam Mumford 

8GO 

For leading on Primary 

School project with 

Penrice. 

 

Mikayla Drakeley 

 8CHA 

For  supporting a new 

student. 
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Megan Rowe 

10CH 

For quietly working very 

hard towards her exams, 

whilst supporting her 

friends to do the same.  

Amy Perry 

11JD 

For her excellent adherence 

to the 5Ps and for being 

extremely helpful. 

Tammy Dingle 

11KW 

For having an outstanding 

attitude towards her 

learning and record of 100% 

attendance and punctuality. 

Josh Cole 

10SG 

For always following the 

5Ps and being pleasant to 

deal with every day. 

Chelsea Stanton 

10EP 

For following the 5Ps.  

 

  



 

 

The Year 11 Yearbook will be available for 

purchase from Mrs Chard at both breaks in 

the Admin Office. 

(You can use your vivos).  

Cost - £14.50  

YEAR 11 YEARBOOK  

Ball tickets will be available from 2 June onwards 

 

To be released at 1.00 pm on the last day of this half term 

Friday 23 May 

Last year was a wonderful spectacle 

SO COME AND BUY A BALLOON  

¶ For sale in the cyber café/dining hall—at lunchtimes. 

¶ Only £1—can be purchased using Vivos. 

¶ Buy three and get one free! 

¶ Top prize £50 Amazon voucher (if your balloon is 

returned from the furthest point away) plus numerous 

other prizes. 

¶ We just need your name, contact number and £1 

¶ You can enter as many times as you like - the more 

balloons you buy, the more chances you have of 

winning prizes.  

¶ Balloons will also be sold at the Poltair’s Got Talent 

evening. 

WINNING BALLOONS WILL BE ANNOUNCED ON THE LAST 

DAY OF THE SUMMER TERM. 

(Please note balloons and all attachments are biodegradable) 

Poltairýs 

Balloon 
Race  

 


